
WIOA EQUAL OPPORTUNITY TAGLINE 
 

 
AJC Network partners and Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) Title I training and service 
providers are required to add the tagline below to any written or oral communications that describe WIOA 
Title I programs and/or the requirements to participate in WIOA Title I programs. This WIOA requirement can 
be found in 29 CFR 38.38(a). If you choose to include a voice phone number instead of or in addition to a 
email address, you must also include a telephone number of the text telephone (TTY) or equally effective 
telecommunications system, such as a relay service, videophone, or captioned telephone. 
 

 
The [add business/organization name] is an equal opportunity employer that administers equal 
opportunity programs. Auxiliary aids and services are available upon request to individuals with 

disabilities. Free language access assistance is also available. Send an email to [add email 
address] if you are in need of these services. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
References: 
 
• Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) requirement: 29 CFR 38.38  
 
• Further information found in the Vermont WIOA Non-Discrimination Plan, Element 3. 

https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-29/part-38#p-38.38(a)
mailto:labor.eoofficer@vermont.gov
https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-29/section-38.38
https://labor.vermont.gov/document/vermont-2022-wioa-non-discrimination-plan-v12
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